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OCTOBER 2021 

 Tēnā koutou katoa 
 

 Congratulations Cherie 
 Cherie Chamberlain has won the Nelson Netball  
 Centre Geraldine Hodgson Trophy for Spirit of   
 Coaching as well as being a finalist in the Volunteer  
 Coach of the Year award.  
 Congratulations, Cherie and thank you for all of your  
 mahi! 

 

 Congratulations Jackson Gilligan 
 Jackson has been placed runner up in a national competition (attracting 
460 entries) for Top Dog with a Job. Thanks Jackson for your mahi as our 
Guidance dog and congratulations to you and Abbey. There is more 
information within this Goldie! 
 

Thanks to Richard Lochner and One More Container Needed 
A huge thanks to Richard for lending us his 40ft container during the 
rebuild. If anyone else has a container (20ft) they can lend us we would be 
very grateful. The money saved goes straight into the buildings! 
 

 

Memorable Mauri Stone Ceremony           A huge thank you 
 to Manawhenua ki 
 Mohua for the very 
 moving ceremony 
 last Friday.  
 There were plenty 
 of challenges with 
 Level 2 restrictions 
 on numbers, and a   
 lot of rain closing 
 the hill and  
 creating hole 
 digging  
 innovations! 

 5am on Friday 24th 
was a stunning morning, and as the Mauri Stone (a 440 million year old 
piece of marble) in a beautiful kete in our school colours was gently 
lowered 2m below the ground by junior students, my heart skipped a beat. 
The transition between night and day was upon us, but before long, the 
manu birdsong rang loud and clear. 
 

And so, our building redevelopment has begun! How very exciting! 
 

More Covid Calendar Changes 
We have been advised by the MoE not to hold our Senior Course 
Information Evening at Level 2. This has been rescheduled for Tuesday 19th 
October and will be cancelled if we are still at Level 2 at the start of next 
term. The Senior Course planning interviews can happen at Level 2 and 
have been rescheduled for Thursday 21st October 1.30-8:00pm. 
 

Relaxing Break 
It is very obvious that staff and students are tired. We hope that all will 
have a good break and come back ready for a full on Term 4. 
 

Ake ake kia kaha—Linda      

12 Waitapu Rd, Takaka  
Phone: (03) 525 9914     Email: postie@gbh.school.nz 

 

TERM FOUR 2021 CALENDAR 

18 Oct ..................... Monday, Start of Term 4 

19 Oct ..................... Tuesday,Y10 Parentsõ NCEA Information  

 ................................ Evening (6:30pm Library) 

 ................................ Y10-12 2022 Course Information Evening  

 ................................ (7-8pm Hall) 

 ................................ Only if at Alert Level 1 

20 Oct ..................... Wednesday, School starts at 9:45am 

21 Oct ..................... Thursday, Senior Course Selection Interviews 

 ................................ (1:30pm to 8:30pm in the Hall)  

 ................................ Classes finish at 1.10pm for Years 10, 11 & 12 

25 Oct ..................... Monday, Labour Day 

12 Nov .................... Friday, Last Day of Senior Classes 

13 Nov .................... Saturday, Senior Ball 

22 Nov .................... Monday, NCEA Exams Begin 

2&3 Dec ................. Thursday & Friday, Staff Only Days 

10 Dec .................... Friday, Senior Prizegiving 

13 Dec .................... Monday, NCEA Exams Finish 

14 Dec .................... Tuesday, Junior Prizegiving 

14 Dec .................... Tuesday, End of Term 4 
 

TERM ONE 2022 CALENDAR 

7 Feb....................... Monday, Waitangi Day Holiday 

8 Feb....................... Tuesday, Start of Term 1 

14 April ................... Thursday, End of Term 1 

 ................................ Holiday including Easter Holidays 

2 May ...................... Monday, Start of Term 2 

Read the full story on Golden Bay High SchoolΩs  
coolest employee—Jackson— on Page 5. 

https://www.facebook.com/gbh.school.nz


 

 

 

tƘƻǘƻǎ ŀōƻǾŜΥ  ά!ƘƻȅΣ ƳŜ ƘŜŀǊǝŜǎΗέ   
Students and staff raised $283.30 

for the Cancer  
Society by dressing and  
speaking like pirates  
on Monday.  

 

          tƘƻǘƻǎ ƭŜƊ ŀƴŘ ǊƛƎƘǘΥ  tƻǳǘŀƳŀ ¢ǊƛǇτKade at Gibbs Hill  
                                       Eric noted:  άThe forecast was great—if you were a Duck!έ 

 

Owing to the Rāhui/lockdown, we have had to 
rearrange a number of our dates in the calendar 
relating particularly to our Senior students. Depending 
upon Alert Levels we will adjust our programme 
accordingly.  
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¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ мфǘƘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ώhƴƭȅ ƛŦ ŀǘ !ƭŜǊǘ [ŜǾŜƭ мϐ 

¶  Year 10 ParentsΩ NCEA Information Evening  
    6.30pm in the Library  
¶  Year 10-12 2022 Course Information Evening  
    7:00pm – 8.00pm in the Hall 
 

LŦ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀǘ !ƭŜǊǘ [ŜǾŜƭ н ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎŀƴŎŜƭƭŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ Ǌǳƴ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ  
 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ нмǎǘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ 
¶  Year 10 -12 2022 Course selection Interviews 1.30 pm – 
8.00 pm in the Library. Classes will finish at 1:10pm for Yrs 
10, 11 & 12. 
 

To book go to https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/login  
                                  the event has a code wvtzt 

 

CǊƛŘŀȅ мнǘƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ  
¶  Last day for Year 11, 12 and 13 Classes 
 

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ моǘƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ  
¶  Senior Ball 
 

aƻƴŘŀȅ мрǘƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ς нлǘƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ  
¶  Year 11 -13 Revision Tutorials and Workshops 
 

aƻƴŘŀȅ ннƴŘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ  
¶  NCEA exams begin 
 

CǊƛŘŀȅ млǘƘ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ    
¶  Senior Prize Giving              

/ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ 5ŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ {ŜƴƛƻǊ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 

Another Container Needed 
 

We still need one more container to store 
equipment and furniture for at least 6 

months. 
 

Could you gift or loan us one? 
Please phone Jude 525 9914 or email 

jude.edmondson@gbh.school.nz 

tƘƻǘƻ ƭŜƊΥ нлƊ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴŜǊ ŀǊǊƛǾƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǎǘƻǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ t9  
                    5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΩǎ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ Φ 

https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/login


 

 

Mauri Stone Ceremony 
Pre- dawn, filling in the hole.  



 

 

Junior Get-to-go  
                  Adventure Racing 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Two teams of 8 students took on the challenge of the Junior 
Get-to-go 1 day adventure race in Nelson last week. There 
were 16 teams split into 3 bubbles so we didn't see the other 
schools except for Motueka High and Nelson College Boys/
Girls who were in our bubble.  
It involved 45 minutes of running and navigating including 
wading through waist high water and blackberry, at Rough Is-
land, then some fast mountain bike riding around a circuit at 
Rabbit Island in a relay and finally a paddle board relay at a 
nearby irrigation pond.   
A great day had by all and lots of fun and team building. The 
favourite of the day was definitely the paddle boarding.  
Thanks to Sally-Anne Neale and Amy Thornborrow for coming 
along and to Fleur for organising us to get-to-go!  
 

Results: Midfield 8th; and lower down;15th  

tƘƻǘƻ ŀōƻǾŜΥ  άLƴǎǘŀƴǘ wƻōƻǘǎέ   
Exploratory Studies students challenged each other to build a robot in  

7 minutes from random upcycled materials.  

 

 

Thank you for all payments made this year.  Due to the 

Covid-19 situation, our original 2021 student charges for 

some camps have been changed.  Payments have been 

refunded as a credit on your student's account.   
 

Outstanding accounts were sent out this week. 
Some parents set up instalments. These are always very 

welcome. If you would like to do this our  
 

Bank account number is: 03-1354-0370134-000.  
 

Please ensure you put your studentsõ name in the  

reference column. 
 If you have any queries please contact Cath -

 cath.tucker@gbh.school.nz or phone the school office. 

 

 

Exploratory Studies: cushioning effects of 

eggs dropped from a height. 



 

 

It is with great excitement that we announce the return of the  
Takaka Athletics Club!   
 

We have a dedicated team of parents and coaches who will teach children 
of all abilities the skills and techniques required for running, jumping, and 
throwing ï the three basics for all sports. 
 

Our goal is to see every child enjoy the experience and gain the confidence 
to compete at whatever level they like. It will be a unique opportunity for 
some to compete in the regional inter-club competitions or perhaps the 
Colgate Games. For others, they will be happy to enjoy club nights. 
 

For every child, it will increase their skill and fitness, laying a solid founda-
tion for success in their chosen sport. 
 

We warmly invite athletes from grades 5 ï 15 to the 2021/22 season. 
(Grade is determined by age on Dec 31st, 2021). 
 

We start with a registration and fun night on Wednesday, Oct 20th at  
5.00pm at the high school field. Club nights continue on Wednesdays 
from 5.00 ð 6.30pm to Mar 30th, 2022, with school holidays in between. 

  
 
Takaka Athletics relies heavily on Parent Help at every Club Night and 
Inter-Clubs. Without parent help, we cannot successfully run safe and en-
joyable Club Nights, which involves coaching and training your children.  
 

Helping out and being involved will give you great satisfaction in watching 
your child improve, set new ñPersonal Bests,ò and achieve their goals. 
 

A parent/caregiver must be present at every Club Night for Health and 
Safety reasons. (One parent or caregiver per family).  
 

Please note this is not a roll call, and we are not responsible for your child. 
 

We hope to see you there! 
 

 
If you have any questions, please email takakaathletics@gmail.com  
or phone Maree 027 5258446. 

1st cooking session for the year 7s. Andé It's all smiles and thumbs up in the kitchen.  

NZ Top Dog with a Job Competition  
 

NZ Top Dog with a Job is proudly organised by Frog Recruitment 
and PETstock. The Top Dog Charity for 2021 is Pet Refuge. 
 

Pet Refuge are building Aotearoaôs first shelter dedicated to tempo-
rarily housing dogs and other pets affected by domestic violence, 
with the goal of reuniting them with their whǕnau once they have a 
safe home again. 
 

Four-legged support can be shown in multiple ways and furry forms 
in the workplace, and this award celebrates a supreme dog that 
supports their people to do their best mahi. The purpose of this 
award is to celebrate a top dog that makes a positive difference in 
our society for the work they do to improve human lives on a day-to-
day basis.  
 

Over 400 entries from around Aotearoa, narrowed down to 25 
hounds on the short-list ....then the 7 final finalists....and.... 
 

Jackson was placed runner up!!   
 

The winner was a gorgeous Labradoodle from Palmerston North 
called Rosie. Rosie helps her mum overcome obstacles as a person 
living with autism, sensory processing and obsessive-compulsive 
disorder. Mum is an advocate for neurodiversity while working in the 
disability sector as a peer facilitator. Rosie is trained to alert her to 
the fact that she may be having an episode as well as getting her 
emergency medications and finding help.  
 

To the rest of us that are lucky enough have a pupster in our lives or 
to know a good boy, aren't we all winners! 
 

And of course, I still think I have the Goodest Boy in the Whole 
World.  - Abbey Gilligan 

tƘƻǘƻ ŀōƻǾŜΥ  WŀŎƪǎƻƴ ά/ƻƻƭ ŀǎ /ǳŎǳƳōŜǊέ   

mailto:takakaathletics@gmail.com


 

 

Mahuru M

practicing Haka on the field.

EPRO8 

TEAMS   

EPRO8 is an event involving a series of engineering related tasks. Students have to construct struc-
tures, work with electronic circuits and work through complex mathematical challenges. The students 
have to work as a team, they have to be calm and resilient as they work through complex problems. 
They get points for being tidy and keeping their work station clear of clutter and they work without a 
break for 21/2 hours.  
 
This year EPRO8 was rescheduled because of Covid the the last week of Term 3. There were 12 stu-
dents who represented Golden Bay High School, which meant that we had three teams of 4. The stu-
dents travelled to Lower Moutere on 28 September and competed against teams from the region. The 
teams had 21/2 hours to complete as many tasks as possible. It was extremely intense and the problem 
solving that took place was impressive. All three teams worked well together and achieved good scores. 
The Master Makers with James, Liam, Jake and Gita ended the night with a draw for second place. 
There was a five minute tie breaker exercise to determine who would go through to the Grand Final. 
This involved building the highest free standing structure that they could manage with the equipment. 
The Master Makers were pipped by 30cms.  
 

However, all was not lost. Whilst the Grand Final this year was limited in numbers because of Covid 
(hence the tie breaker), the Master Makers were invited to attend as the facilitator of the competition 
was so impressed with the way the team had performed. So three days later we were back over the hill 
for the Grand Final. There were twelve teams at Nelson Intermediate for the final and whilst they started 
well, they faded over the evening to end up in the middle of the pack. For most of the challenge the stu-
dents were building a lighthouse, complete with the rotating beam that had to be wired to perform a 
number of different functions. 



 

 

Poipoia te kǕkano kia puawai      
Nurture the seed and it will grow 

 
9ƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ŀ ǉǳƛŜǘ ƳƻƳŜƴǘΣ ¸мм  
aŜŎƘŀƴƛŎŀƭ 9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊƛƴƎ /ƭŀǎǎΦ 

Bay Art and Young@art entries will be received at the High School hall on Thursday, 
October 21st, between 9am and 12pm. Anyone between 5 - 17 years can enter  
 

Young@art (it's non-competitive) for an entry fee of $7.50 - and you can sell your art if 
you want to. We also have a youth section in Bay Art, for anyone aged 12-17, for an 
entry fee $15. In this section, you could win a prize of up to $200! And you can also sell 
your work.  
 

Conditions apply - find Golden Bay community arts council on facebook and check out 
our event page for more information, including the other categories, which you are also 
welcome to enter - one entry per category. 

 
¸ŜŀǊ у ¢ŜŎƘ  
 wƻǘŀǝƻƴ 
ǎǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ 
ǘŀƳŀǊƛƪƛΩǎ 
  ƛƳŀƎƛƴŀǝƻƴǎ.   

 


